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State of New Jersey
DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
OIVISION OF WASTE MANAGEMENT
HAZARDOUS SITE MITIGATION ADMINISTRATION
JACK STANTON CN 028, Trenton, N.J. 08625 3 . AUG 1983 MARWAN M. SADAT
DIRECTOR : ADMINISTRATOR

MEMORANDUM

TO: NELSON SILVER, Administrator
Department of Community Affairs/Urban Assistance Unit
,".// %
FROM: DR. MARWAN M. SADi?ZCX,mgkistrator
Hazardous Site Mi//_aﬂ,o Administration

SUBJECT: COMBE FILL SOUTH LANDFILL
FEASIBILITY STUDY - A-95 REVIEW

The United States Environmental Protection Agency (USEPA) and
the New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection (NJDEP) have
Theen working jointly formulating the necessary "Scope of Work" for
a Feasibility Study which will determine the extent of contamination
and the steps required to mitigate the problems presented at the

~— Combe Fill South Landfill site. 1In addition, it has been recommended

to post warning signs as an initial remedial action. The NJDEP and
USEPA, using funds authorized under the Comprehensive Environmental
Response, Compensation, and Liability Act, Public Law 96-510, other-
wise known as Superfund, are about to initiate the work described
above.

The Combe Fill South Landfill initiated operation in the 1940's.
In September 1981 the site was closed. During it's operation approxi-
mately 60 acres of the 100 acre site has been used for the landfilling
of solid waste. Our investigations revealed that hazardous materials
have been disposed of at this site. Testing of groundwater samples
has revealed the presence of numerous h&zardous chemicals.

Attached please find a comprehensive description of the proposed
project and copies of site maps. A formal application has not been
included since the project costs have not yet been finalized. Your
earliest attention to the required A-95 review for this vroject would
be greatly appreciated since a Cooperative Agreemant is expected to
be signed in the near future.

Should you require any additional information related to this
proiect, please contact Mr., Donald Lynch, P.E. at 984-5923,

Attachments

HS36:mgc:aa

cc: Assistant Commissioner Tyler
Director Stanton

Robert Goltz, EPA 400170
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